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Dear Pastors and Friends, 

   “And when these things begin to come to pass, then look up, and lift up 

your heads; for your redemption draweth nigh.”  Luke 21:28 

THINGS HAPPENING AROUND THE WORLD 

     We know our Lord's return is very eminent and we must be about our Master's 

business, for the time is growing short.  Pray for the up-rising in North Africa, 

Middle East, Israel, and many other countries. 

     In Mexico, where the drug lords are, we have innocent people murdered there 

by the hundreds.  After we left Mexico in 2007, all the problems seemed to have 

started, but God is still at work with souls being saved, and baptized.  We must be 

in prayer for those who are putting their lives in jeopardy knowing the danger, but 

keeping on doing the Lord's work, because they know that the time is growing 

short.  Christ's return is very soon.           

HEALTH UPDATE & DESIRE TO RETURN TO MEXICO 

     I believe that soon I will be able to walk without my leg brace.  My leg and foot 

are getting stronger every day.  I am getting more feeling in my right arm and 

hand.  I am doing exercises each day on my stationary bike and sitting in my chair, 

I do exercises with my right foot that is paralyzed.  In bed, I do my exercises with 

my right leg and arm.  I pray that I will be well enough to be able to go back to 

Mexico to do His work. Like the verse says, “I must work the works of Him that 

sent me, while it is day: the night cometh, when no man can work.”  John 9:4 

UPDATES ON WORK IN CHIHUAHUA, MEXICO 

     The young man, Josue Kuchle, who we mentioned in our last prayer letter, has 

entered a Fundamental Bible Institute in Juarez, Chih. Mexico. 

     The church we established, Victory Baptist Church (Templo Bautista La 

Victoria) is moving forward.  They just finished their missions conference with 

good attendance and have done work on the second story for Sunday School rooms.  

The mission in Parral that the pastor, Sergio Arocha, has started is moving ahead 

too, with souls being saved and baptized.  Praise the Lord!!!!!  Our work was not in 

vain.!!!! 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

 Pray for a Mexican family here in the apartments where we live.  He is an 

engineer and has traveled all around the world.  Pray that we can be a witness to 

this couple with their 2 sons. 

 Pray for our pastor, Bro. Bill Keen, Victory Baptist Church, Beavercreek, Ohio. 

He has been in and out of the hospital with stomach problems several times.  We 

ask you to please forgive us if our prayer letter arrives to you late, for Bro. Keen 

and people of the church usually put out our letter. 

     Thank you for your prayers and financial support for us and for our ministry. 

                                                                   YOUR MISSIONARIES, 
                                                                  TED AND KARIN JOHNSON 


